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Piedmont, December 23, 2024 

  
East Bay Weihnachtsmarkt, December 7, 2024 in the Altenheim 

Dear EGC members, 

What a year 2024 has been! In the last days I wanted to write to you one more 
time, talk a bit about our last event of this year, the East Bay Weihnachtsmarkt, 
and give you an outlook for the first months of 2025. I am sure that the event 
committee will produce an overview of most EGC events 2025 which will be 
distributed then at the upcoming spring membership meeting. 

But first to our Weihnachtsmarkt: In the two years we have organized it at the 
Altenheim, with the Bay Area Kinderstube (BAKS), the East Bay German 
International School (EBGIS) and the Deutscher Musikverein of SF (DMV) we have 
seen it grow quite a bit. This year we had about 100 volunteers involved, over half 
of them from the two schools, but a significant number also came from our own 
membership. I am sincerely grateful for all the help we got from you, in early 
December and throughout the whole year. We could not have done it without 
you! 

The live music, from the DMV, the various EBGIS children’s groups and the 
Oakland Turnverein was a highlight for all, and although there are certainly still 
areas where we can (and will) improve our Christmas market has already grown 
into an event which is anticipated by many and will certainly bring us much 
needed attention in the general German community of the Bay Area, but also in 
our East Bay neighborhood.  

Upcoming now is the New Year’s concert, as always on January 1st, at 2pm, in 
the beautiful Community Hall of the Altenheim. If you want to attend, please 
contact Hannelore (hanneray@att.net or call 510-483-2573). Members only pay 
$25, general admission is $30. A few helpers to distribute the snacks or pour the 
“bubbly” after the concert are welcome.  
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Our Spring membership meeting will be on Sunday, March 2nd, at 2pm. With this 
letter you will also find the first notification letter from our new nomination 
committee. For the final location of the meeting (either Prior Hall or the 
Community Hall of the Altenheim) stay tuned, we will notify you ASAP. As in every 
spring meeting we will have board member elections in addition to reporting on 
general board members’ and committees’ business, so please mark your 
calendars and try to attend. 

Last, certainly not least, our 135th anniversary will be celebrated with a dinner 
event on March 22nd. More information to come in early 2025 from the event 
committee.  

For the upcoming New Year I wish you peace, health and happiness and that we 
may enjoy many more events in our larger German American community 
together. I feel blessed having your permission to speak on behalf of our 
organization which has so many active volunteers in our German American 
community. Below, I copied a newer poem to the end of the year, for those of 
you who speak German.  

Frohe Weihnachten, Happy Hannukah, Merry Christmas,  

              
 
(Petra Specht, president of the Excelsior German Center at the Altenheim) 
                             psspecht@sbcglobal.net     510-652-3911 

 

 

 

mailto:psspecht@sbcglobal.net

